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Purpose:  The purpose of this policy is to establish procedures for how members will receive communications regarding meetings, funding opportunities and how SC-CHAP will serve as a conduit for information to be disseminated to providers from outside organizations such as MSDHA, HUD, Region IV, and other local Collaboratives.
Policy:  To ensure that communications are consistently and reliably sent to all members, the Continuum of Care Coordinator shall be responsible for distributing, by email, the following:

· meeting agendas 
· changes in meeting times 
· minutes of the meeting of the whole
· forwarding of incoming notices from other organizations which are requested for distribution to the membership 
· messages from the Grants, Planning and Housing Coordination Committee regarding funding opportunities, requirements, due dates, and related grants business.
SC-CHAP will communicate by email.  Paper mailings or faxes will not be routinely provided and, if requested, will not be guaranteed as timely.  Staying informed is as much a member responsibility as a SC-CHAP function!  
Procedures:

1. The SC-CHAP Coordinator will be listed as the Continuum contact person for all formal organization memberships; i.e.  HUD, eSnaps, MSHDA and all other organizations which need to communicate formally with our Continuum.

2. It is the responsibility of the Lead Organization to ensure that if the staff member performing the work of the Coordinator changes, that all critical contacts are informed of the change.  The timeliness of dissemination of information is a mission critical duty of the Coordinator. 
3. It is the responsibility of members to ensure that the Coordinator has their current email address.  

4. If an email communication to a provider fails with a System Administrator error message from the provider’s internet service provider (ISP), the Coordinator will resend the message once.  However, repeat error messages from the member’s ISP are the responsibility of the member to resolve.  Problems such as “mail box too full” etc. are not uncommon and it is not the responsibility of SC-CHAP to make repeated attempts to inform the member.

5. Communications regarding the HMIS will be sent directly to the HMIS participating members by the HMIS Coordinator.  All such communications will be copied to the CoC Coordinator.
6. SC-CHAP will not be responsible for forwarding solicitations for member’s fundraisers, other events or similar announcements.  

7. SC-CHAP members are encouraged to directly join “list serves” provided by advocacy organizations.  
References:
1. None

Page 2 of 2

